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As the preparatory phase of the various network codes has shown, manufacturers as the 
key providers of enabling technologies in the electricity sector play a particular role in many 
aspects of network codes’ developments and subsequent implementation. We would 
welcome more acknowledgment for these proactive contributions of the sector in the 
introductory paragraph of the Consultation Document. 
 

 Orgalime recommends that these Committees should be designed to bring tangible results. 
The Consultation Document at this stage remains rather vague on the concrete 
deliverables of the stakeholder committees. We encourage ACER and ENTSO-E to define 
clearly the final deliverables and targets of the stakeholder committees, for example in their 
Terms of Reference. We wish to stress that: 

o Building the single electricity market in Europe will in our view require coordinated 
efforts, and the establishment of a new European stakeholder committee should 
support steps in that direction. Therefore, Orgalime remarks that the European 
internal energy market as well as the Energy Union can only be effective provided 
that network codes and related guidelines are implemented in as harmonised a 
way as possible. Striving for as much harmonisation as possible should in our view 
be a deliverable of the envisaged new committees, including benchmarking 
operational conditions towards the EU single electricity market. 

o Orgalime has repeatedly pointed at the risk of contradictions of network codes with 
existing European and International standards. We also addressed the fact that 
network codes should not hinder fair market uptake of demand response, 
especially considering the positive contribution this makes to security of supply. We 
strongly advocate against that the implementation of network codes which would 
hamper interoperability or may lead to limited competition and which lead to delays 
in deployment of smart grids technologies. This aspect should be equally on the 
radar of the new Committees and expert groups. 
 

 The proposed structure of creating three permanent European Stakeholder 
Committees (one per family of codes – Market codes, Operational Codes and Connection 
codes) is useful but must lead to effective and targeted discussions towards a harmonized 
implementation of network codes and related guidelines.  
 

In conclusion, Orgalime supports improving the current level of exchange with stakeholders on 
network codes and related guideline and asks for tangible results and the inclusion of 
representative stakeholder groups, such as the European Engineering Industry in the new 
Committees and expert groups. 
 
We remain available for further information and thank you in advance for taking due account of 
these comments. 
 




